
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.16 FOR REPLY AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, 1ST APRIL 2019 
 
Q.1  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update regarding plans for Dublin City Council  
 to re-locate some industrial estates in the city, to make way for housing developments. 
 
Q.2  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 

To ask the Chief Executive for the total cost to date incurred by the City Council in 
preparing the Oscar Traynor Road site for development, a detailed breakdown of the 
costs to date, the projected final cost of the site preparation and to report in detail on 
the Council's financial approach to securing a percentage of units for social housing. 
 

Q.3  COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE  
To ask the Chief Executive to repair the footpath at (details supplied), as it is 
damaged due to tree roots. 

 
Q.4  COUNCILLOR RUAIRÍ MCGINLEY  

To ask the Chief Executive to advise if the lands referred to in the attached maps have 
ever been taken in charge and if not are there plans to do so. 

 
Q.5  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY  

To ask the Chief Executive when will a toilet seat be provided to (details supplied) as 
this flat has the original toilet installed by the Council and the tenant cannot purchase 
a seat to fit the toilet. 
 

Q.7  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE  
To ask the Chief Executive if Dublin City Council will install a hand rail on the stairway 
at the home of (details supplied)  
 

Q.8  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE  
To ask the Chief Executive if there has been any progress regarding the transfer of the

 fire station on North Strand to a site on (details supplied)  
 
Q.10  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

To ask the Chief Executive when will the Traffic Engineer will be appointed to the traffic 
plan for (details supplied) in order to put in place once and for all a traffic plan for the 
area.  
 

Q.11  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM  
To ask the Chief Executive to indicate whether the Vacant or Derelict Sites Section 
have examined whether (details supplied) be added to either the Register of Vacant 
Sites or the Register of Derelict Sites. 
 

Q.12  COUNCILLOR DAMIEN O’FARRELL  
 To ask the Chief Executive to organise the repainting and extending of double yellow 

lines in (details supplied 1). The double yellows are on a bend opposite house no’s 
(details supplied 2). This is a sharp bend in the road and vehicles parking near the 
bend (including from nearby restaurant) are sometimes preventing cars / emergency 
vehicles from negotiating the bend properly. A small extension (10M) of the double 
yellows westwards opposite house number (details supplied 3), would improve this 
situation. The lines are also fading at the moment and need to be re-painted please. 

 
 
 



Q.13  COUNCILLOR DAMIEN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive to report on (details supplied). The report to include green 

areas, trees, footpath repair, carriageway, light poles, gullies, drains, public bins etc.    
 

Q.14  COUNCILLOR DAMIEN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive to organise the cutting back of overgrown trees / shrubs 

which are located in the green area between (details supplied 1) but are impacting 
on the back walls / sheds of homes in (details supplied 2). I have requested this 
previously and I would be very much obliged if this work could be carried out please.  

 
Q.15  COUNCILLOR DAMIEN O’FARRELL  
 To ask the Chief Executive to report on (details supplied 1). The report to include 

green areas, trees, footpath repair, carriageway, light poles, gullies, drains, public bins 
etc.  Also, I have received many representations from residents requesting a children's 
playground in (details supplied 2). As well as parents with young families there are 
many grandparents in the estate / area minding young grandchildren who would like 
even a small 'kiddies' type playground to attend.  There is quite a distance between 
(details supplied 3) not to mention the main road itself. I would appreciate your further 
consideration of this, in your response to my request please 

 
Q.17  COUNCILLOR RAY MCHUGH  

To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the repair to the side gate damaged by a 
Garda chase at (details supplied) 
 

Q.18  COUNCILLOR RAY MCHUGH  
To ask the Chief Executive if Dublin City Council are in the process of buying (details 
supplied) as users of this service are concerned that the premises are to be sold for 
a housing project. 
 

Q.19  COUNCILLOR NORMA SAMMON  
To ask the Chief Executive to install double yellow lines opposite (details supplied) 
as people are parking so poorly it is obstructing access to the laneway and double 
yellow lines will enable residents to access their rear gardens without obstruction. 
 

Q.20  COUNCILLOR NORMA SAMMON  
To ask the Chief Executive to revisit the policy on lighting in laneways that provide rear 
access to houses. Residents who use the laneway between (details supplied) have 
great difficulty traversing the laneway in the dark and particularly in winter months. The 
laneway is in the Council's ownership and ought to be lit to allow safe use of it for all 
residents.  
 

Q.21  COUNCILLOR RAY MCHUGH 
To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for urgent repair to the footpath outside (details 
supplied) it is in a dangerous state and senior citizens live close by. 

 
Q.22  COUNCILLOR SEAN PAUL MAHON 

To ask the Chief Executive to investigate why the sewage keeps blocking up at (details 
supplied). This is now happening 4-5 times a year. This was not always the case and 
can something be done to resolve this issue. 

 
Q.23  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 

To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that the plaque at the gable wall of (details 
supplied)) is cleaned of graffiti. A lot of tourists come to the area to view the plaque, 
please make sure these works are undertaken by the April Council meeting. Can you 
also make a statement on the matter. 



Q.24  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM  
To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for an inspection of (details supplied) in order 
to determine the problem with dampness in the home of our tenant; and to put in place 
a plan to address these problems. 
 

Q.25  COUNCILLOR  CIARAN O’MOORE 
To ask the Chief Executive since you took over in September 2013 how many 
employees have transferred from Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council to Dublin 
City Council.  What roles have they filled.  Where roles are advertised internally and 
externally to ensure that employees from all County Councils could apply ie Fingal 
County Council. Is there any internal transfer policy for these roles, if so who is 
responsible for the governing over transfer's from Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County 
Council. 
 

Q.26  COUNCILLOR REBECCA MOYNIHAN  
To ask the Chief Executive to repair footpath at (details supplied) first reported to 
Dublin City Council on the 20th March 2018. 

 
Q.27  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following housing query for (details 

supplied). When will this lady be offered accommodation to facilitate independent 
living. 

 
Q.28  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE  

To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this housing query for (details supplied). 
This lady has been twenty-six months on the homeless list. Herself and her two sons 
aged seven and two and a half years qualify for two-bedroom accommodation. Can an 
indication be given when this lady and her family will be offered suitable housing. 

 
 

Q.29  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
To ask the Chief Executive if he can clarify the status of the Traffic Report submitted 
with this Question and what local consultation will be acted on in relation to it. 

 
Q.30 COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE  
 To ask the Chief Executive if permission was given to The Royal Dublin Golf Club  

for removing hedging’s. Please see attached photos taken on 8th of March.  This is in 
breach of the Wildlife Act 1976 (as Amended, 2000), as outlined below.  
 
Illegal hedgerow cutting is detrimental to Irish wildlife and the IWT is calling for an 
immediate halt to this destructive practice. Unless for reasons of health and safety, 
hedge cutting is in breach of the Wildlife Act 1976 (as Amended, 2000), which bans 
hedge cutting from March 1st to August 31st each year. 

 
Q.31  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND  
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the procedure and policy of awarding and  
 monitoring contracts for a) housing maintenance and b) grass cutting. In particular, can 

the Chief Executive outline i) how DCC standards details/expectations are 
communicated to the contractor ii) if a clause preventing sub-contracting of the contract 
is included in the contract iii) if such a clause exists how is it monitored iv) the 
supervision, standards compliance and sign-off process for house maintenance v) if 
DCC undertake unannounced spot checks on houses/green areas during works/grass 
cutting.  

 



Q.32  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND  
 To ask the Chief Executive to explain the rationale behind (details supplied) 

 
Q.33  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline with regard to the Rebuilding Ireland Home Loan 

Scheme a) the level of funding received by Dublin City Council b) the number of 
applications received c) the number of applications approved d) the value of loans 
approved/drawn down e) the number of applications being currently processed and 
the value of the loans sought f) the amount of funding remaining for the scheme within 
Dublin City Council. 

 
Q.34  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND  
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the supports and provisions put in place by Dublin 

City Council to afford appropriate housing for those persons with an intellectual 
disability and who qualify for social housing within the Dublin City Council area. 

 
Q.35  COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY  

To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that both doors described below are wide open 
when the Civic Offices building is open. On the first floor of the Civic Offices walking 
away from Blocks 1 and 2 and towards the stairs down to the ground floor and the 
main entrance to Block 4 from the quays, one of the two doors in the attached 
photographs is invariably closed. This is completely pointless and often leads to people 
being delayed given the volume of people who pass through these doors on a constant 
basis. For the same reason it is a health and safety hazard to have one of these doors 
permanently bolted closed.  

 
Q.36  COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY 

To ask the Chief Executive to remove the bicycle that is chained to a pole on 
Shelbourne Road, near the turn for Shelbourne Avenue, opposite the new building 
complex Lansdowne Place. This bicycle has been at this location for some time; part 
of the bicycle is missing and it appears to have been abandoned. 
 

Q.37  COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY  
To ask the Chief Executive with regard to the proposed new hotel development at 
Portobello Harbour what the proposed traffic plan for the area will be during the build 
phase of the construction? Anyone living in the area is well aware of the disruption 
caused to traffic on Charlemont St and on the Canal during the recent Clayton Hotel 
development and also the recently developed Lennox building. This is in addition to 
the normal rush in the mornings arising from Bloomfield Ave, St Kevin's Rd, Portobello 
Rd, and Lennox Street being used as a rat run to South Richmond St and into town. 
As two roads parallel to the South Circular Road (Lennox St and Portobello Road) both 
have full, dual on-street parking, to ask in particular what plans are being put in place 
to alleviate the pressure on traffic in this area during this construction phase? 

 
Q.38  COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY  

To ask the Chief Executive in light of the lack of a coherent residential strategy for the 
South Georgian Core and the establishment by the South Georgian Core Residents’ 
Association of a policy committee to engage positively with the Council in relation to 
this, to have the Council co-ordinate a multi-stakeholder engagement tasked to 
develop a shared residential vision and policy framework within the next 12-18 months 
for the South Georgian Core. 

 
Q.39  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN  

To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full detailed report with regards the funding of a 
study that is being carried out on the effectiveness of JPC’s and Policing fora and 



public safety meetings in the South Central Area of Dublin. This report to include all 
applications, budgets, and all those who are participating in this study report. 

 
Q.40  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report with regards to the recent fire at a 
restaurant in the Crampton Buildings apartment complex. This fire was a serious 
incident and resulted in lives being put at risk. This report to include what fire drills 
have taken place since the refurbished apartment complex reopened? What protocols 
have Dublin City Council got in place regarding such incidents?  Is there a protocol 
between Dublin City Council, the residents and the businesses? Is there a protocol 
between the businesses and the residents? Can Dublin City Council supply me with 
details of where in the past year they have carried out evacuation fire procedures in 
flat complexes?  
Given the amount of flammable liquids that are stored outside the back of many of 
these restaurants and the courtyard of Crampton Buildings, including gas bottles, 
cooking oils and grease and general rubbish, what procedures are in place, if any, to 
render this storage safe? 
Given the level of smoke and flame at the recent fire many of the residents were 
confused and uncoordinated.  This issue could have got entirely out of hand if it wasn’t 
for the quick thinking of a number of Gardai that were quickly on the scene from Pearse 
Street, to evacuate the block.  
Finally, what fire insurances are in place for the residents?  
A number of homes were damaged and a substantial amount of smoke damage was 
caused to many people’s possessions.  

 
Q.41  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN  
 To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report regarding all fundings that are 
 allocated to the St Patricks Festival Week.  These reports to include all financial  
 contribution and also staff and contributions.  Also, a calculation in relation to street 

closures and the facilities provided for the festival weekend.   
 
Q.42  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

To ask the Chief Executive to issue a report as to what efforts are being made to recruit 
people for the local and European election counts that are coming up. Are there 
adverts being placed in the paper to seek expressions of interest from people who may 
wish to avail of temporary work in this area?  
It is no longer appropriate that this area of temporary employment and unique 
experience be a closed shop. All efforts must be made to include everybody in our 
society to be employed and to participate in this most democratic of processes.  But 
first and foremost, this process of counting the votes needs to be democratic, open 
and transparent and not monopolised by the chosen few.  
Further, can the Chief Executive give a full list of all individuals involved in the count 
who are employed by Dublin City Council or any other State body for that matter.  This 
is to include the children or relations or family members of those who are employed by 
Dublin City Council or any other State body.  

 
Q.43  COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN  

To ask the Chief Executive: Regarding the public right of way linking Castletimon 

Road with Oscar Traynor Road Dublin 17, will this remain under the control / 

maintenance of Dublin City Council after any development on the Oscar Traynor 

Road Project? 

 



Q.44  COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 
To ask the Chief Executive for a breakdown of the reasons submitted justifying the 
huge increase in costs for the development of the cycle track from Fairview to Amiens 
Street from an original estimate of 7 Million Euros to 20 Million Euros. 
 

Q.45  COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN  
To ask the Chief Executive to have an inspection carried out to the original 
outbuildings/sheds in the rear of the houses in Moatview Court, Dublin 17 for the 
presence of Asbestos based construction materials and report measures to deal with 
any required disposal /containment of such materials. 

 

Q.46  COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 
To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the outstanding repair to the boundary 
wall at the rear of the Aulden Grange/Woodlawn estates in Dublin 9. This wall has 
been vandalised down through the years creating holes/ gaps that are used as a short 
cut to the underpass at the M1, which is a haven for anti-social behaviour. The damage 
has been repaired by the Council many times to the appreciation of local residents but 
they have reported an increase in the use of this short cut since the last repair was 
damaged and request it is repaired again. 

 

Q.47  COUNCILLOR SEÁN PAUL MAHON  
To ask the Chief Executive if he is aware of fire safety concerns in respect of a 
development at (details supplied) and the action the Chief Fire Officer intends to take 
in this regard? In addition, can the Chief Executive give full details of the interest-free 
loan given by Dublin City Council to the Management Company in this case to rectify 
these defects and the reasons why this loan is being made available? 
 

Q.48  COUNCILLOR SEÁN PAUL MAHON  
To ask the Chief Executive if Dublin City Council was involved in any way in the 
erection of a chain-link fence at (details supplied) between the pre-existing bollards? 
This results in the large amount of commuters boarding the bus at this location having 
very little space and causes problems for passing pedestrians who often have to step 
out on to the road in front of cyclists in order to proceed given that the footpath at this 
location is too narrow. What can be done to improve safety at this location? 
 

Q.49  COUNCILLOR SEÁN PAUL MAHON  
To ask the Chief Executive Can measures be taken to prevent a serious problem of 
dumping and littering on a road and footpath at (details supplied)? This road is a 
primary route for visitors to Ireland using Dublin airport. Can ongoing and regular clean-
ups of this road be undertaken? Does this road really have to be closed to do this 
particularly in the case of the footpath? Can adjacent householders be consulted on 
this matter? 
 

Q.50  COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS  
To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for a step and handrail to be installed at (details 
supplied). This resident was told that these would be installed as a matter of urgency 
some months ago but has not had any update since. The front step, as it currently 
exists, poses a large fall risk and a step and handrail would significantly minimise this 
risk. 

 
Q.51  COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS  

To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for a bin to be placed at the junction of Corrib 
Road and Kimmage Road Lower. With multiple shops in this area an additional bin 
would go some way to solving the significant issues of littering in the area. 

 



Q.52  COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS  
To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for a bin to be placed in the vicinity of the Spar 
at the junction of Clogher Road and Rutland Avenue. This area experiences a high 
volume of pedestrians and does not have a bin to allow the disposal of their rubbish. 

 
Q.53  COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 

To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the path at (details supplied) to be repaired. 
This was logged last year and the residents involved were informed that it would be 
carried out however this, as of yet, has not happened.  

 
Q.54  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY  
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange kissing gates for (details supplied)  

 
Q.55  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY  
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure regular clean ups of (details supplied) 

 
Q.56  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY  

To ask the Chief Executive to address the lack of lights in (details supplied). It is very 
dark and there appears to be lights not connected. 
 

Q.57  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
To ask the Chief Executive to get the road sweepers into (details supplied) and to

 pay particular attention to the footpaths beside the park.  
 

Q.58  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
To ask the Chief Executive if Minister Eoghan Murphy has responded to Dublin City 
Council’s request for funding of Phase 2 of the insulation programme, to confirm when 
did Dublin City Council first request this funding and when was the last contact made 
with the Department on this issue? 

 
Q.59  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN  

To ask the Chief Executive for an update on Respond’s Feasibility Study, submitted 
by February 28th, for the OLV site, Sarsfield Road and Lar Redmond site, Keeper 
Road, including number of units and a time frame for developing each site. 
 

Q.60  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN  
To ask the Chief Executive to outline in tabular form, how much money has been spent 
on HAP (homeless and standard) for each year since it was introduced. 

 
Q.61  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN  

To ask the Chief Executive to clarify, if a tenant in the private sector is not in receipt of 
rent allowance or HAP and on the general council housing list can we assure them that 
they will not be disadvantaged if they go on HAP? The current situation is if they go on 
HAP they move from the general housing list to the transfer list which will disadvantage 
the applicant. 

 
Q.62  COUNCILLOR PATRICK COSTELLO  

To ask the Chief Executive how many units of housing were demolished in 2018 and 
how many were sold. 

 
Q.63  COUNCILLOR PATRICK COSTELLO  

To ask the Chief Executive if he can provide further details relating to the 132 units in 
the Department of housing figures which were added to Dublin City Council Stock in 
Q4 2018 over four categories Turnkey, Rapid Build, Construction, Regeneration, in 
particular:  



 In the case of each of these categories how many were tenanted by January 
31st, how many by February 28th and how many by 31st March. If there are 
any outstanding by what date is it hoped to make an offer.  

 For each category how many were 1 bed 2 bed etc. and what was the average 
cost of each sized units by category. 

 
Q.64  COUNCILLOR PATRICK COSTELLO  

To ask the Chief Executive if he can provide further details relating to the 205 units in 
the Department of housing figures which were added to housing stock through 
Approved Housing Bodies Q4 2018 over four categories Turnkey, Rapid Build, 
construction, Regeneration, in particular: 

 In the case of each of these categories how many were tenanted by January 
31st, how many by February 28th and how many by 31st March. If there are any 
outstanding by what date is it hoped to make an offer.  

 For each category how many were 1bed 2 bed etc. and what was the average 
cost of each sized units by category. 

 
Q.65  COUNCILLOR RUAIRÍ MCGINLEY  

To ask the Chief Executive to have Dublin City Council LEO (Local Enterprise Office) 
carry out a study into the impact on Business in the Rathgar / Terenure / Kimmage / 
Rathmines / & Harolds Cross areas arising from NTA proposals. 

 
Q.66  COUNCILLOR RUAIRÍ MCGINLEY  

To ask the Chief Executive to set out Dublin City Council's confirmed Traffic Plans for 
pre & post construction of Bus Connects & if he can make a statement as to how traffic 
management plans will be integrated with bus route changes, NTA corridor works and 
whether DCC are adequately resourced for these Traffic Plans. 

 

Q.67  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON  
 To ask the Chief Executive if Dublin City Council could expand the concept of bring 

centres as practiced in many countries such as Canada where you can drop off 
furniture, electronics, building materials etc.  where someone can collect the waste 
someone else has dropped off. In my estimation that expands the possible re-use of 
many items i.e. timber etc. can be re-used many times. Our current practice reduces 
the potential re-use of many items. 

 
Q.68  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON  

To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for windows to be replaced for (details 
supplied). I was assured on numerous occasions that windows would be replaced at 
this address.  This tenant is crippled with the worse arthritis I have ever seen and her 
windows were to be replaced 3 years ago then 2 years ago and last year I was assured 
they were being made and would be fitted within weeks but alas the window installation 
is still outstanding, I would welcome an onsite meeting with senior officials and this 
lady to see at first hand her situation and hopefully resolve this outstanding issue once 
and for all. 

 
Q.69  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON  

To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the housing situation of (details 
supplied). I am well aware of the housing crisis, however is there any indication of 
when this lady and her children will have a chance of accommodation. 

 
Q.70  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON  
 To ask the Chief Executive for a serious re-think of the current housing waiting list 

whereby people languish for years at the same spot on the list without ever moving up, 
in fact quite the opposite, I have people calling to see me for the past few years who 



are further from been housed than ever. Whilst we have a crisis it is important as 
people have to wait many years to move up the list. 

 
Q.71  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE  
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this request (details supplied). 
 
Q.72  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE  
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the housing maintenance request to have the 

leaking gutter repaired at (details supplied). 
 

Q.73  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN  
 To ask the Chief Executive to install a ramp at the entrance of the cul de sac at (details 

supplied) to deter cars from driving into the area at speed. A local resident’s child was 
hit by a car wing mirror recently by a delivery driver speeding into the cul de sac. 

 
Q.74  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the proposed upgrade works to the senior 
citizens complex at (details supplied).  

 
Q.75  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for a (details supplied) to prevent youths 
gathering. These youths are involved in serious anti-social activity and measures need 
to be taken to move them on from this location. 

 
Q.76  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the pole to be removed at (details supplied). 
The pole is serving no purpose and a commitment was given several years ago to 
have it removed. 

 
Q.77  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 

To ask the Chief Executive ensure that the following maintenance requests are carried 
out: (details supplied 1) and (details supplied 2). 
 

Q.78  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 
To ask the Chief Executive how has the Dublin Regional Homelessness Executive 
ensured that the complaints handling system for privately owned emergency 
accommodation is being observed and what national standards, if any, govern the 
quality of private emergency accommodation. 

 
Q.79  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN  
 To ask the Chief Executive if approved housing bodies charge a differential rent of 

tenants at a different rate to the 15% of reckonable income that applies in Dublin City 
Council owned properties and if so if the different rates that apply be listed in tabular 
form.  

 
Q.80  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 

To ask the Chief Executive if enquiries could be made by Dublin City Council into the 
status of 21 Clonshaugh Drive, Dublin 17 which local residents report to be vacant for 
a considerable period of time and in a progressive state of neglect. Could it be 
considered for an acquisition or failing that it be impressed upon the owners to make 
the exterior and front garden presentable?  

 
Q.81  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 

To ask the Chief Executive if (details supplied) who is in receipt of rent supplement 
can be converted to a level of HAP that will enable her to remain. Her landlord has 



charged a comparatively low rent of €975 per year for the last five years to cover the 
interest only on the mortgage but the financial institution is seeking principal payments 
meaning a significant increase is threatened. 

 
Q.82  COUNCILLOR SEAMUS MCGRATTAN 

To ask the Chief Executive for the following maintenance request to be dealt with 
(details supplied).  

 
Q.83  COUNCILLOR SEAMUS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to repaint the no parking signs in (details supplied)  

 
Q.84  COUNCILLOR SEAMUS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive details supplied to put traffic mirrors outside (details 

supplied).  
 

Q.85  COUNCILLOR SEAMUS MCGRATTAN 
To ask the Chief Executive details supplied to put up anti dog fouling signs in (details 
supplied) 

 
Q.86  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 

To ask the Chief Executive arrange for an inspection and pruning of the tree outside 
(details supplied). 

 
Q.87  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the Dunluce Road roundabout to be raised 

to a sufficiently high level that it discourages motorists from driving straight over it at 
speed and instead means they must drive around it as intended. Speeding in this area 
is a persistent problem. 

 
Q.88  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he can arrange for a pruning of the underneath of the 

trees opposite the St. Anne’s estate shops and leading down to Watermill Road as 
these trees are providing cover at their base for individuals who are concealing alcohol 
there and causing an anti-social problem in the estate late at night. 

 
Q.89  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the lane between Stiles Road and Howth 

Road to be cleaned.  It is full of high weeds, leaves and debris.  It has been in a bad 
state for some time now.  
 

Q.90  COUNCILLOR CRIONA Ni DHALAIGH  
To ask the Chief Executive if consideration can be given to and a report carried out on 
the possibility of (details supplied). 
 

Q.91  COUNCILLOR CRIONA Ni DHALAIGH 
To ask the Chief Executive what if any discussions have taken place with the owners 
of (details supplied). Who are the owners? Has pre planning meetings taken place? 
Is there a planning application live for this site? 
 

Q.92  COUNCILLOR CRIONA Ni DHALAIGH   
 To ask the Chief Executive what consultation if any took place with local residents 

living near (details supplied) 
 
Q.93  COUNCILLOR CRIONA Ni DHALAIGH 

To ask the Chief Executive if Dublin City Council are considering (details supplied) 



 
Q.94  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive for all correspondence between Dublin City Council and  
 Hewlett Packard, and any of its subsidiaries, over the last five years, and to confirm 

what business contracts Dublin City Council currently has with Hewlett Packard, and 
any of its subsidiaries. 

 
Q.95  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive for the costs to date incurred by the City Council on each 

of the three developments that comprise the Housing Land Initiative - the site at 
O'Devaney Gardens, St. Michael's Estate and the Oscar Traynor Road, to provide 
detail on how and when the monies were spent and to include the projected costs of 
each project to the City Council. 

 
Q.96  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to indicate what plans the Council has prepared to 

redevelop the site at (details supplied) currently on the Vacant Sites Register to 
deliver new public housing; and if he will make a statement on the matter? 
 

Q.97  COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 
To ask the Chief Executive report on the plans Dublin City Council has for facilitating 
electric car charging in residential areas where residents only have access to on street 
parking due to the absence of individual driveways. 

 
Q.98  COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to contact Fingal CC and request that the pooling of water 

on Santry Avenue be addressed. Pedestrians are regularly soaked by passing cars 
spraying them with water, and can you ask Fingal to fix the lights on Santry Avenue 
opposite Aldi. 

 
Q.99  COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to clean up and weed the planted areas in Forestwood 

Close and remove the weeds from the cobblelock pavements. Bushes were removed 
recently and the residents are pleased with that, but Dublin City Coumcil should work 
with the residents to plant something more suitable instead and to keep the area 
weeded and maintained. 

 
Q.100  COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 

To ask the Chief Executive to trim the overgrown bushes on Santry Way, adjacent to 
Forestwood Close (photo attached). 
 

Q.101  COUNCILLOR TINA MACVEIGH 
To ask the Chief Executive whether a full inspection and review of the boiler, heating, 
damp and condensation issues at our tenants home at (details supplied) be 
undertaken, the necessary upgrades and remedial works carried out and a full report 
to this Councillor. 

 
Q.102  COUNCILLOR TINA MACVEIGH 

To ask the Chief Executive to ask the Planning Department for an update on whether 
the following sites in Dublin 8, have been added to the vacant sites register and if not, 
to provide this Councillor with an explanation: the site of the old cinema in Rialto; the 
derelict building at the corner of Reillys Avenue/Cork Street; 29-31 The Coombe.  
 
 

 



Q.103  COUNCILLOR TINA MACVEIGH 
To ask the Chief Executive to inspect the trees on South Brown Street Dublin 8 
(particularly outside number 32) with a view to determining whether they need to be 
removed. The residents in (details supplied) are concerned about the size of the tree, 
its proximity to their home and vulnerability in high winds, as well as its suitability as it 
is breaking up the footpath. 
 

Q.104  COUNCILLOR GREG KELLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive what the future plans are for (details supplied). 
 
Q.105 COUNCILLOR GREG KELLY 

To ask the Chief Executive to give me an update on the replacement windows and 
arrange a boiler service for (details supplied). 

 
Q.106 COUNCILLOR GREG KELLY 

To ask the Chief Executive what the Council’s role is in repairing and resurfacing roads 
and path, when Irish Water are replacing lead pipes. There seems to be a number of 
area’s where roads and paths are not reinstated. 

 
Q.107 COUNCILLOR GREG KELLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to call out to (details supplied) where there is a big build-

up of bags of rubbish in the garden. 
 
Q.108 COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ò’MUIRI 

To ask the Chief Executive about KN Networks, who undertook extensive works 
recently on Copeland Avenue which resulted in substantial wear-and-tear to the grass 
verges. Please confirm that the contractor is obliged to reinstate to the condition they 
were in previously and remind KN of their obligations and pursue them to ensure that 
this happens 

 
Q.109  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ò’MUIRI  
 To ask the Chief Executive about the stop-sign at the junction of the Charlemont exit 

and Philipsburgh Avenue. This stop sign is obscured by overhanging branches and 
leaves once they appear. Can you organise for the tree branches to be cut back at this 
location to alleviate visibility issues. 

 
Q.110  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ò’MUIRI 

To ask the Chief Executive to organise for this to be installed. A pedestrian crossing 
phase is needed when crossing Grace Park Road on the southern side of the junction 
with Collins Avenue. 
 

Q.111 COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ò’MUIRI 
To ask the Chief Executive to confirm, what section of Dublin City Council is 
responsible for (a) removing litter and (b) cutting the grass at the location below. 
I request that this location is maintained on a more regular basis as it is particularly 
vulnerable to litter build-up. 
 
There is a triangular patch of green space on the south-eastern side of the Grace Park 
Road/Collins Avenue junction. 
 

Q.112  COUNCILLOR CIARÀN CUFFE 
To ask the Chief Executive to give me traffic counts for Bachelors Walk in the morning 
(peak), broken down by mode of travel for each of the last five years. 
 

 



Q.113  COUNCILLOR CIARÀN CUFFE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to work with the Department of Communications, Energy 

and Natural Resources; Eirgrid; electricity suppliers and other relevant bodies to roll-
out a significant increase in the amount of on-street electric charging points in the city. 

 
Q.114 COUNCILLOR CIARÀN CUFFE 

To ask the Chief Executive to outline progress in his plans to improve the energy 
savings and efficiencies in street lighting by moving towards the greater use of Light 
Emitting Diodes (LEDs) for street lighting and to state how many street lights there are 
in the city managed by Dublin City Council; how many have been converted to LEDS; 
the costs of replacements per unit; the running costs per lumen for conventional streets 
lights, and their LED equivalent, and make a statement on the matter. 

 
Q.115  COUNCILLOR CIARÀN CUFFE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide me with a copy of the dilapidation survey of the 

Iveagh Market buildings. Can you update me on engagements with (details supplied) 
who alleges a legal interest in these properties, and update me on any progress that 
has been made on works to stabilise the buildings. 
 

Q.116 COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 
To ask the Chief Executive to consider providing a public realm / urban design 
improvement plan for Marrowbone Lane that would include providing some public 
housing on the south side of Marrowbone Lane (opposite School Street Flats) in order 
to re-establish the streetscape. Such a scheme was prepared by the architect (details 
supplied) some years ago, but appears not to have proceeded. 

 
Q.117  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 

To ask the Chief Executive to clarify what emissions data is required to be available 
from Poolbeg Incinerator on the internet in real time, and can he provide me with (1) 
links to these specific planning conditions and (2) links to the real time data. 

 
Q.118  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 

To ask the Chief Executive to clarify whether our parking enforcement contractor can 
clamp vehicles parked on footpaths, double yellow lines, cycle lanes, and can he make 
a statement on the matter. 

 
Q.119  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 

To ask the Chief Executive to update me on the steps being taken by Parks and other 
Department on implementing the All-Ireland pollinator plan 2015-2020. 

 
Q.120 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please refer to locations (details supplied 1) and 

(details supplied 2) as per same require DYLS, as residents say there is a serious 
congestion problem with access at both points. 

 
Q.121 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 

To ask the Chief Executive to please refer to the road at location as per (details 
supplied) the roadway outside of which has a large crater and say if you can arrange 
for the repair of same. 
  

Q.122  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
To ask the Chief Executive to refer to the request from (details supplied 1) to have a 
seat with a plaque erected in location at (details supplied 2) to commemorate the 
death of her sibling and if you can make a statement on the matter.  
 



Q.123  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to refer to location at (details supplied) where a resident's 

car was recently clamped. Please say if the area can be examined and consideration 
given to the installation of a layby or other solution for residents of household to park 
outside their home. 
  

Q.124  COUNCILLOR DAVID COSTELLO 
To ask the Chief Executive please refer to tree at location laneway at (details 
supplied) and arrange to have same cleaned/swept. 
 

Q.125  COUNCILLOR DAVID COSTELLO 
To ask the Chief Executive to please refer to this housing applicant (details supplied) 
who is on housing list 13 years and is at number 35 on the list. Please say if you can 
re-examine her time on the list, as she feels she really should have 17 years. She has 
been living at (details supplied) since her son was two and a half years’ old which 
means she should have 17 years on the list.  

 

Q.126 COUNCILLOR DAVID COSTELLO 
To ask the Chief Executive to refer to tenant at location at (details supplied) who is 
seeking a housing transfer out of her current home and say if early consideration could 
be given to this transfer application as applicant is experiencing serious harassment in 
her current accommodation 

 
Q.127 COUNCILLOR DAVID COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive please refer to the tree at (details supplied) and say:  

(a)   If you can arrange to have same pruned as it is huge and blocking daylight from 
house at (details supplied). 
(b)   If the trees at this location are suited to the general locality or if they are too large 
  

Q.128 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
To ask the Chief Executive if even a scintilla of work has been undertaken on the 
Objective in at least the last two Development Plans and several motions agreed at 
Area Committee and SPC's that Dublin City Council would provide Columbarium walls 
at some or all of the old cemeteries owned by the Council. This income generating and 
environmentally sustainable initiative would allow loved ones be interred in their own 
local place and provide an appropriate use of these old graveyards. 

Q.129  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to quantify the number or percentage of Dublin City Council 

housing stock that is adapted for disability requirements. Please supply this Councillor 
with a copy of the Councils Disability Policy statements. 

 
Q.130 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding taking away, some 
on-street parking (details supplied 1) 
 
The on street parking is too close to this junction. Cars can only then enter/exit junction 
in single file. It makes it very stressful and dangerous for drivers entering / exiting this 
area. Can a Traffic Engineer get down there and observe during busy times. 
What needs to happen is for a number of these on street parking spaces to be 
decommissioned, at the side of (details supplied 2) Raised by a number of residents 
including (details supplied 3). 
 

Q.131  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN  
To ask the Chief Executive to have a filter light installed at (details supplied 1) and 
also trees cut back at (details supplied 2) in Raheny. 



 
Q.132 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN  

To ask the Chief Executive to have footpaths and trees cut back at the following 
location (detail supplied 1). 

 
a) The footpaths need to be re-done in the whole of this estate. There are some very 
bad lips on the paths. can this work be done asap. 
 
b) Can the tree outside No. 52 be topped. It is hitting the electricity wires. If this is a 
matter for the ESB when investigated, can Dublin City Council please contact the ESB 
to advise them accordingly to have this tree cut back. (detail supplied 2). 
 

Q.133 COUNCILLOR PADDY MCCARTAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to arrange to have Carlisle Avenue Donnybrook swept as 
there is a lot of loose debris around the cul-de-sac. 

 
Q.134 COUNCILLOR PADDY MCCARTAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to make arrangements to have Sandford Avenue 
Donnybrook added to the list of roads to be resurfaced. Presently it is a mixture of 
resurfaced potholes. In the interim could the avenue be swept and cleaned up. 

 
Q.135  COUNCILLOR PADDY MCCARTAN 

To ask the Chief Executive about the vacant house at (details supplied) which has 
been uninhabited for a number of years. There are issues with the roof. Would 

consideration be given to adding it to the derelict or vacant sites register and could you 
furnish further detail about ownership of this property. 

 
Q.136 COUNCILLOR PADDY MCCARTAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to make arrangements to have the granite wall on the 
Dodder at Brookvale Road Donnybrook cleared of ivy. 

 
Q.137 COUNCILLOR SONYA STAPLETON 

To ask the Chief Executive to please review (details supplied) request for medical 
priority transfer. She has been refused twice but I really feel her living situation is of 
grave concern. She does not mind where she moves to once it is out of the area and 
once she has an extra bedroom. She has four children in a two-bedroom flat. Please 
read the most recent attached document from her doctor, Treetops children’s services, 
HSE Community health etc., that will explain her living situation. There should be a trail 
of documents on her file also that she submitted to medical priority but if you need 
them sent on again please do let me know and I will forward also. 

 
Q.138  COUNCILLOR SONYA STAPLETON 

To ask the Chief Executive to help (details supplied).  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 


